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16th August 2022 
 
 
All members of Parliament 
Parliament Buildings 
Wellington 6160 
 
 
Dear Member of Parliament 
 
Motion of No Confidence in this Government 
 
We the people, due to the growing instability within this country, request that a 
courageous Member of Parliament moves an urgent motion of no confidence against 
this Government forthwith, to be voted on when the house next sits on Tuesday 23rd 
August 2022.  This motion will coincide with when The Freedoms & Rights Coalition will 
peacefully gather with thousands of members of the public outside Parliament.  We the 
people, will be calling for this vote to occur! 
 
We the people, request that a Member of Parliament urgently displays tenacity and 
courage with this motion, and steps up to represent a good portion of New Zealanders.  
When the Wellington occupation occurred in February/March 2022, not one of the 120 
Members of Parliament stepped out of Parliament to listen to the concerns of the people 
gathered.  At the time, over one-third of the country said they agreed with the protestors' 
call for the mandates to be removed.  Democracy died that day. Members of Parliament 
failed in their obligation to serve ALL the people of New Zealand. At the very least, we 
deserved the opportunity to be heard. Now is the opportunity for an MP or a party to 
rectify that gross injustice. 
 
We the people, believe that multiple sectors of our country have now reached crisis 
levels, and even though we pride ourselves on being Kiwi battlers, we cannot tough out 
another year under the control of this Government. This Government will collapse this 
country if they are permitted to continue governing us. It is embarrassing that 
approximately 1 million Kiwis are currently considering moving overseas for a better  
way of life.  
 



We the people, have no confidence in Prime Minister Jacinda Ardern and her 
government, who have innumerable inadequacies to govern. Across every sector of 
society, their appalling results within our governmental departments are evidence of 
their inadequacies. Ie. Cost of Living Crisis, Health Crisis, Housing Crisis, Crime Crisis, 
Child Poverty Crisis, SMEs in Crisis, High Inflation, Homelessness Crisis, Mental Health 
Crisis, Agriculture Crisis, Labour Shortage Crisis, Education Crisis, and many more.  
Yet the most concerning is the Crisis of Trust towards this government.  The public no 
longer has trust or confidence in this government.  
 
We the people, believe that the culture within our present Government also needs a 
major reset. Under this government, there have been countless claims of bullying, 
racism, segregation and more including from the Speaker of the House.   
 
We the people, believe that current Politicians and parties have lost their way in serving 
the people as their number one priority, instead, they over-prioritise towing the party 
line.     
 
We the people, would like the immediate opportunity to go to a snap election.  This will 
also have the added benefit of negating the need for any potential by-elections that are 
at a great cost to the taxpayer.  
 
We the people, would like the opportunity to vote for new representation in government 
immediately so that we can save our country from collapse under all of these current 
crises. 
 
Please let us know if you would like to talk further with our team about this request, and 
whether you will be courageous enough, or not, to move this motion in the House of 
Representatives. 
 
We look forward to your speedy reply, 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

The Freedoms & Rights Coalition 
 
The Freedoms & Rights Coalition Team 
office@tfrc.org.nz 
 


